
President’s Ramblings  
 It seems as if it’s been forever since I’ve 
seen most of my fellow chapter members. 
Especially with last months meeting not coming to 
fruition.  Anyway, that’s old news let's keep looking 
forward as the ninth month of 2019 is upon us. 
What does September mean to you? To me it 
means “Poker Run” and I’m pleased to announce 
the plan came together nicely.  This years airports 
are: KPRO (Perry), KBNW (Boone), KMIW 
(Marshalltown), KPEA (Pella) & KOXV (Knoxville). 
All FBO operators were pleased we are stopping 
by and using their facility as a point of contact for 
the event.  We are opening the Poker Run to any 
pilot in the area not just chapter members. Looks 
like a fun time.  
 I have to back up to something that I failed 
to include in my ramblings last month. As you know 
the Oshkosh theme this year was 50 years in 
Oshkosh. Since I’ve been attending for sixteen of 
those years and a studious volunteer for fourteen 
years you run across a wide eclectic group of 
individuals. On one of my volunteer days at Home 
Builder Headquarters (HBHQ) a gent came to the 
counter and started chatting about being there in 
1969 as  a kid (we’re all kids at heart with airplanes 
right). Any way he pulls out a program from that 
era. I was impressed not by the program but 
someone actually kept one around that long. What 
a great archive to find in grandad’s junk. 
Fortunately, our VP was their to witness this event 
of a somewhat historical nature and captured the 
moment. 
 Now on the lighter side:  
See you on the 14th and I hope you can find time 

Next Chapter Meeting ���� Saturday, September 14, 2019 

Board Meeting 5:00 - Meeting 6:00 
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Poker Run and Projects 

to fly or drive to each airport and participate in this 
year’s Poker Run.  
 Till next time   AJ  

 
 
 

 
 

 

Long-time chapter member Jack Arthur passed away suddenly September 4. His celebration of life service is 
Saturday, September 14 at Nash Field. http://www.hamiltonsfuneralhome.com/services/services_detail.aspx?rid=48166  



Scales Rental Info 
 All scale rentals require check for $200.00 
deposit. This will be returned, uncashed, upon 
timely return of the scale. 
 Rentals are for three days. This may be 
extended for three additional days at no charge if 
there are no other conflicting requests for their 
use, with notification by phone. Otherwise, a late 
fee of $100.00 per day applies. 
 Chapter 135 (must be a member 3 
months prior to rental date): . . .$25.00/3days 
 National EAA member but not Chapter 
135 member . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . $75.00/3days 
 A&P or FBO rate . ..  . . $125.00/3days 
Copy of rental agreement available by fax or 
email by calling Brant Hollensbe at 
515-221-0970 or by email at  
bhollensbe@mchsi.com 

Antique Airfield Association  
Fly-In 

Blakesburg, Iowa 

Wednesday, September 4, a World War 2 
Supermarine Spitfire landed for refueling at the Ankeny 
Airport. It was flown by Polish pilots during World War 2. 

He was headed for St. Louis for an airshow. 

Dave Kalwishky Ray Robinson 



 

Marc Broer &  
Dave Kalwishky 

Attended Boone Area 
Pilots Association 

August Meeting 

The Stewart 
Family  

Volunteering 
at the 

Fly Iowa 
Flight 

Breakfast 

Fly Iowa 2019 
Boone Airport 

Airshow 
Flight Breakfast by 

Boone Area  
Pilots Association 



Marc Broer, Marianne Olson, Wesley & Fisher Graesch 
Stopped at two airports during our vacation to Nebraska 

Pender, Nebraska airport construction 

August 17 
Winterset 
Big Tire 

Bounce Off 

Wayne, Nebraska Potluck with Airport Authority 
Thanks to Scott and Jean Morgan 



FOR SALE 
1946 Ercoupe 415C LSA, C85, 295 SMOH 2270 TT  

Rudder Pedals,  Metal Wings,132GW STC Auto Fuel STC  
Shoulder Harnesses, Fresh Annual 

$22,000 Bob @ 515-382-5665 

SEPTEMBER 
AVIATION EVENTS 





 

Name: 

EAA No.: 

Address: 

 

Phone: 

Email: 

Our new bylaws move our fiscal year to Jan. 1, so the dues that are due June 30th will be for $10.00,  
Then $20.00 dues will be due Jan. 1, 2019 

LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $200.00 You must be a member of the National EAA 

Mail dues to: Brant Hollensbe 512 36th Street West Des Moines, IA 50265 

12 month annual dues will be $20  
and run 1 January through  

31 December 2019. 

Chapter 135 Officers 2019 
 

 

President: Al Hummel ................ 515-783-9092 .... hummel7304@gmail.com 
Vice President: Dave Schuler ... 406-217-3306  ... dave.schuler@rainhail.com 
Treasurer: Brant Hollensbe ....... 515-221-0970 .... bhollensbe@mchsi.com 
Secretary: Marc Broer ............... 515-249-8511 ..... marc108-3@outlook.com 
Newsletter  
  Coordinator: Marc Broer.......... 515-249-8511 ..... marc108-3@outlook.com 
Young Eagles  
  Coordinator: Alan Core............ 515-961-4524 .... indypurr@juno.com 
 
Board: 
Ralph Briggs .............................. 515-554-8187 .... rbriggs55@gmail.com 
Stuart Rauh ............................... 515-344-3339 .... stuart@rauhnet.com 
Dave Kalwishky .........................  515-720-8217  ... dave@kalwishky.com 
Mike Graber ............................... 515-993-3421 .... mgraber914@msn.com 
Paul Reinke ............................... 515-367-2105 .... preinke@ 
 ...................................................  ....  ........  ............. energycontroltechnologies.com 
Roger Stewart ........................... 515-967-6963  
Dick Hosteller ............................ 515-720-8217 
 


